August 5, 2022

Dear __________,

My name is _________.  I am a supporter and a fan of Orange County Soccer Club (OCSC), and I love watching the team play at the Championship Soccer Stadium in Irvine.  OCSC is an important part of my community, a model local professional organization both on and off the field.  
It has come to my attention that the city is considering replacing OCSC with LA Galaxy II, a minor league soccer team whose sole purpose is to support the success of the Los Angeles Galaxy soccer team, and excluding local men’s and women’s professional soccer teams entirely from Championship Soccer Stadium.  
OCSC is the only professional soccer team in Orange County and is the reigning United Soccer League (USL) national champion.  OCSC has developed a professional player pathway for the most talented young OC kids to achieve their dreams of soccer in the US and in the biggest leagues in the world.  OCSC has made significant investments in the community - stepping up to support Irvine schools, Second Harvest Food Bank, and disadvantaged neighborhoods throughout Orange County.  I do not understand why the city would want to replace a local team with one from Los Angeles, nor why they would not want OCSC to continue to play at Championship Soccer Stadium. 
My friends and family truly enjoy going out to support OCSC.  The organization continues to provide great family entertainment, at a reasonable price.  Further, it is fun to see support and passion for this team to grow as they continue to make an impact in our community.   
I respectfully request that the City Council direct City staff to renew the current arrangement and negotiate a new, long-term partnership with OCSC, so our team could continue to call Irvine home for years to come. 

Sincerely,

  

